Commumty park planned for Polo Grounds

Santa Cruz County planning
commissioners decided  last
week that a portion of the 62-

acre Polo Grounds in Aptos
should be reserved for a com-
munity park.

- The Polo Grounds — so

named because years ago it

actually was used for polo — is
located at the end of Polo

Drive, just north of the Rio del

Mar freeway exit.

Thl county is now reviewing
a )posal by a consortium of
churches to bulld a retlrement

ning staff recommended a part
of the property be reserved for
a community park. According
to the report, when the Aptos

area is fully developed, it.

should have 26 to 65 acres of
community parks. A commu-
nity park must contain 10 to 25
acres, according to the
county’s General Plan.

Even with the Aptos Village
Park and the eventual deyelop-
ment of a park in Seascape, the
Aptos area would still be short
of the neeeded park space, the

eport said. -
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Skip Eberly and Ed Hall dis-
senting, to designate a part of
the Polo Grounds for a commu-
nity park. The exact location of
the park on the property has not
been determined.

In another’ item at last
Wednesday’s Planning Com-
mission meeting, a decision
was put off on a proposal to
expand the Safeway supermar-
in the Rancho del Mar
center in Aptos. The planning
staff recommended that the
shopping center owner be

_required to make substantial

improvements on State Park
Drive and Soquel Drive as a

conditionn of approval. Planners
want the center owner to widen
Sqouel Drive from two to three
lanes.

The owner, James Fenton,
told the commission he would
like to see an assessment dis-
trict formed so that neighbor-
ing property owners could
share the cost, estimated at
$250,000, of the required
improvements.

The commission will con-
tinue the discussion at its April
10 meeting, when an engineer’s
report on the traffic improve-
ments and their costs should be
available. :



